March 22, 2001

Daniel J. Hilburn, Weed Board

Oregon Dept. of Agriculture

635 Capitol St. NE

Salem, Oregon  97301

Dear Mr. Hilburn:

Shame on you and the U.S. Dept. of Agriculture for not knowing that “English  Ivy” refers to a whole species of ivy (Hedera helix) and that there are over 450 cultivars in this species.  The ivy that is rampant in the Northwest is Hedera hibernica and that is Irish ivy – not English Ivy.

Your declaration that “English Ivy is a botanical barbarian – a noxious weed” in the Seattle Post Intelligencer on March 1, 2001 gives the totally false impression that all 450 cultivars of English ivy are rampant growers.  This is certainly not true.  Some cultivars grow in small clumps, some don’t vine at all.  Some have colorful variegated leaves; others have leaves as tiny as l/2 inch (H.h. ‘Spetchley’).

Would you brand all roses as “barbarians” because there are some wild roses that grow so thick in wooded areas that passage through them is virtually impossible?  No.  You still grow your hybrid tea roses, your floribundas, your grandifloras.

Ivies are so popular they are avidly collected by growers all over the country.  Even the popular homeowners magazine “Martha Stewart Living” devoted l0 full color pages in their February 2001 issue to this popular plant.

The American Ivy Society – a plant society with members throughout the United States – is shocked and dismayed by your cavalier lumping of all 450 cultivars of Hedera helix (English Ivy) into one group and calling them “barbarian”.

 Don’t you think you should correct this mistaken impression and state to the world and to the Associated Press and the Seattle Post Intelligencer that the cultivar H.h. ‘Hibernica’ is the culprit in the Pacific Northwest and that the others – all 449 of them –are highly desirable as both indoor and outdoor plants.

Sincerely,










Suzanne Pierot, President Emerita

       






The American Ivy Society

CC:  The Seattle Post Intelligencer

         The Oregonian

         The Associated Press

